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New website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au 
Affiliated member of
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Mid week walkers striding out in Shepparton
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Newsletter Printing:

Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Wendy Lovell, Member for Northern Victoria 


The Hon. Wendy Lovell MP
  Minister for Housing and 
  Minister for Children and Early Childhood Development
The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

    usually:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Committee Meeting:
Monthly at 8pm.

Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton  3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President
vacant

Vice President
Bruce Gill
5824 2548           tatgills@westnet.com.au
Secretary
Cathy O'Brien
5831 5068           cathy.peter@optusnet.com.au
Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au

(for email distribution to members)

Newsletter Editor
Fiona Cameron
0407 299 036
 richardcameron@bigpond.com 

Equipment Officer
Richard Graves
5824 2929           RICHSUE@BIGPOND.COM
Publicity Officer
Maartje Heuperman
5824 1543            maartjeheup@bigpond.com
Calendar Coordinator
vacant

Mid-week coordinator
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
 dhanna3@bigpond.com
Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
 gregs@g-mwater.com.au
MEMBERSHIP FEES

Single Club Membership
$25

Family Club Membership
$40  plus $5 per nominated child aged 5 to 18 years
Concession – Single Membership
$20 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Concession –  Family Membership
$35 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Membership benefits 

Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong (Melb), Bushwackers (Essendon), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Outsports (Moorabbin), Paddy Pallin, Pinnacle, Snowgum, Escape 2 (South Wharf DFO).

You can also become a member of Anaconda, Columbia, Ray's Outdoors and Snowgum for free and thereafter obtain discounts.

Sunrise & Sunset (Melbourne GPO)
	Aug 1st  7.21   17.33

Sept 1st 6.43   17.59

Oct 1st 5.56     18.24
	Aug 15th  7.06  17.44

Sept 15th 6.21  18.10

Oct 15th 5.36   19.37

	Full Moons
2014  
  11th Aug 9th Sept 7th Nov 6 Dec
Source: www.ga.gov.au


President’s Report
At a recent committee meeting, we were reminiscing about our early days in SAC and it made me ponder some of the differences between then and now.  When I joined SAC, maybe some time around 1990?, I was in my mid 20's and enjoyed hiking, skiing and canoeing, activities I'd picked up from my scouting, family and school days growing up in Melbourne.  One of the best hikes I had been on was with a Rover Scout group to SW Tassy in the mid 80's.  The first 5 days of the 12 day walk were spent following the Western Arthur range south to Melaleuca (we had hoped to walk along them, but the horizontal hail, perpetual rain and cold forced us off).  The second half was walking around the South coast to Cockle Creek.  So when Greg and Jill planned a walk to Mount Anne and then Frenchman's Cap in early 1993, I was keen to re-visit the wilds of Tasmania again.  I'll always treasure the memory of my 30th birthday sharing port and almond fingers with SAC members huddled around the pot-belly stove in the hut below Frenchmans cap,  and of Jill yelling out the following morning 'it's beauutiful', as the first light from the clear sunrise heralded the dawn of a clear day for our climb to the top of the Frenchman.

Since then, the arrival of children and increasing work commitments tended to favor more family friendly SAC activities such as camping weekends to Lake Catani, cross country skiing to Mt Hotham or the occasional short hike (when my wife would give me leave!).  As time has gone by though, one of the key things I've noticed is that the club membership demographic seems to have followed my own.  When I joined, there seemed to be a predominance of 20 and 30 year olds who were always finding adventurous ways to get out into the more beautiful and wild parts of our world.  Some members were keen rock climbers, white water canoeists, snow campers in caves on the Kosciusko main range and outback  hikers into the north Flinders ranges (and I still regret not making the time to go on those Mawson Plateau ones Richard).

So what does the activities calendar say about our demographic now? It still has a regular mid-week walk catering for our older demographic membership, and in the past year there have been a few canoeing trips and bike rides, as well as a few child/younger teenage friendly hikes and camps.  Still, there is nothing like the plethora of activities that were there in the 90's, and given our current demographic, this seems unlikely to change. But does that matter? So long as the club exists, are members happy to accept that the world has changed and because we've filled our lives with other needs, priorities and interests, it's inevitable that SAC activities will be less frequent and less adventurous?

In writing this VP ramblings, I've been forced to reflect on the fact that while I've been a keen participant in activities over the years, I haven't been an organiser of any, so that needs to change!  Anyway, regarding the more immediate future, another year has flown by since our last AGM, so please come along on Tuesday 26th August to support your club and enjoy some photo's and stories from a club member's recent family adventure.  Don't forget also to put your monimations in for the committee positions.  They are not onerous and the meetings certainly liven up an otherwise boring Tuesday evening once a month. Bruce Gill
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News
Bushwalking Victoria - New Branding!

By now most of you would have heard that Bushwalking Victoria launched its new image on 14 June 2014. The new image is a design scheme that creates a distinctive look and feel which will make Bushwalking Victoria instantly distinguishable.

Sean Savanah of Savanah Designs, who developed the new image in response to a Bushwalking Victoria Creative Brief, explains the rationale of the new logo and image:

"The new Bushwalking Victoria brand identity represents the emotion and unique nature of bushwalking in Victoria. Ribbon-like forms intertwine leading the eye up through the symbol like a path running into the landscape. The forms not only represent rolling hills and valleys but also the many levels of service provided by the organisation and the interaction between partnering organisations, clubs and volunteers. The colours represent the many features of the Victorian bush with its diversity of flora through the greens, the earth/paths, sea and rivers, the eucalyptus haze across the mountains, and the unique burst of unexpected colour from a passing rosella, or the sighting of the Common Pink Heath (Epacris impressa) flower, or the glow of a red sunset on the alpine range, punctuated with the orange glow of the sun."

A clear image is an essential element in Bushwalking Victoria's plans to build a better understanding of what we do, strengthen our reputation, exert greater influence on matters affecting bushwalkers and obtain more support for what we are trying to achieve.

The new image is much more than a logo. It is a design scheme that creates a distinctive look and feel which will make Bushwalking Victoria instantly distinguishable from other organisations. The design scheme includes:

• Logo

• Updated and re-organised website to make it easier to find information. This process will take some months to complete

• Letterhead, power point and business card templates

• Pull up banner to be used at Bushwalking Victoria events e.g. Federation Walks

• New design templates which can be used for publications and brochures

• New format and design for Bushwalking News Victoria and On The Tracks

• New 'banner' for Bushwalking Victoria's Facebook page

• New plastic BWV membership cards with new design

• Car stickers. Some car stickers will be sent to every club (numbers will be proportional to size of club) and additional stickers can be ordered for a small charge

The tri-fold DL size brochure will be made available to member clubs to add their own logo and content e.g. when seeking to attract new members

Bushwalking Victoria will progressively implement the new image over the next few months. Once the image implementation and website improvements are completed Bushwalking Victoria will develop a campaign to promote the bushwalking as an enjoyable lifelong recreation suitable for all ages.

For further information, head to our website:  Bushwalking Victoria New Branding
For overnight hikes check: www.packcarryvic.pbwiki.com  

Several brochures on walking safely & softly are available at: www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/brochures.htm 

Please upload the details of any walk that you have done to BWV website for them to advocate for better funding to support bushwalking.   www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au   Go to where2walk content login (top-of-page menu) with username: sacvicau and password: bushwalk.  
Calendar of Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Location & details
	Grade
	Leader
	Contact

	3 – 8 Aug
	XC/XCD/D skiing
	A great weekend to ski with some experienced skiers who are already booked on this trip as we explore all that Mt Hotham has to offer. Hopefully there may even be some Snow Cat  skiing out the back of Hotham. Limited places available & will fill very quickly. 

GRADE: Moderate to advanced
	Moderate to advanced
	Barb and Ian Stansfield
	0408299497

	15 -17 Aug
	XC/XCD/D skiing
	A great weekend to ski with some experienced skiers who are already booked on this trip as we explore all that Mt Hotham has to offer. Hopefully there may even be some Snow Cat  skiing out the back of Hotham. Limited places available & will fill very quickly. 
	Moderate to advanced
	Barb and Ian Stansfield
	0408299497

	19 Aug

Tues
	Committee meeting
	Scott’s place
	
	
	

	22/23 Aug
	Walk or ski
	The Saturday or Sunday either  bushwalk or  cross country ski
	Moderate
	Jill and Greg 
	5824 1143

	22 – 24 Aug
	XC/XCD/D skiing
	A great weekend to ski with some experienced skiers as we explore all that Mt Hotham has to offer. Hopefully there may even be some Snow Cat  skiing out the back of Hotham. Only 5 places available & will fill very quickly.
	Moderate to advanced
	Barb and Ian Stansfield
	0408299497

	26 Aug

Tues
	Annual General meeting
	Mechanics Institute – speaker Barb Stansfield about travelling in China 7.30pm 
	Social
	
	

	27 Aug Wed
	Mid week walk
	Goulburn River Mooroopna Common t
owards Toolamba
	Easy
	Maartje Heuperman
	58241543

	21 Sept

Sun
	Bushwalk
	A day walk in the Warby Ranges – Salisbury Falls and Mount Warby.  10-12kms
	E-M
	Jill and Greg
	5824 1143

	24 Sept Wed
	Mid week walk
	Rushworth to Whroo
	Easy
	Richard Graves
	5824 2929

	23 Sept 

Tues
	Committee meeting
	TBA
	
	
	

	28 Sept

Sun
	Bike ride
	Dookie Rail Trail – take in the beautiful yellow canola fields around Dookie on this short, kid friendly ride or go further pending ability.
	Easy
	Fiona Cameron
	0407299036

	8 Oct Wed
	Mid week walk
	Sunrise track comples Warbie Ranges. Note this is an extra walk for the wildflower season
	Easy to Mod
	Dianne Hanna
	0437289281

	22 Oct Wed
	Mid  week walk
	Whroo Wildlife Reserve (Mt Black area)
	Easy
	TBA
	

	11-12 Oct Sat-Sun
	Base camp
	Base camping at The Shack, Guildford (private 

property). Wildflowers, walks & campfire.
	Easy
	Jill and Greg
	5824 1143

	23 Nov 
Tues
	Kayak skills training
	Are any members interested in attending a skills training session on the Shepparton Lake when the weather warms up?  Neville Paynter  is willing to share his skills with us land lubbers – date flexible
	E-M
	Fiona Cameron
	0407299036

	8/ 9th Nov 

Sat/Sun
	Base camp
	Famliy week end Mt Buffalo
	Easy
	Maartje Heuperman
	58241543

	7-9 Nov
	Walking
	Federation Day Walks around Rawson Village in Gippsland organized by BWV
	various
	BWV
	

	26 Nov Wed
	Mid week walk
	Broken Creek Nathalia
	Easy
	Barb Brown
	58318447

	10-14 Dec 

Weds-Sun
	Coastal walk
	2 or 3 day bushwalk (plus travel). Destination undecided as 

yet but probably coastal
	Mod
	Jill and Greg
	5824 1143



	9 Dec

Tues
	XMAS breakup
	What would SAC  members like to have for our annual Christmas get together?  Let us know!
	
	
	

	Jan – Feb 2015
	Musical  Festival
	Cool Summer Festival is a one of a kind music festival is set to return in 2015. Imagine this – it’s sweltering hot, parched and crawling with tourists on the ‘flatlands’ (y’know, Melbourne, Albury, Geelong, Shepparton, Bright… those flatlands) and you know the beaches and rivers will be swarming with manic families trying to cool down for their last weekend of school holidays. Yet up at Mt Hotham, the air is balmy, laced with the sweet smell of wildflowers. Beside you, an esky full of your favourite boutique beer, soft drinks and a bottle of wine is nestled amongst a picnic, some cushions, a bottle of sunscreen, French cheese and your very best mates. You’ve just wandered up the slope from your lodge, freshly showered and ready for two days of fabulous, hip shaking funk, roots, rock & roll. Cool Summer Festival will be held at Mt Hotham for the 8th glorious year in Jan 2015. The festival organisers have stayed true to their original idea of remaining independent, resisting the spoils of large commercial sponsorship. As a result, the festival boasts low security, BYO alcohol, cheap tickets, free entry for kids under 16 and a whole bunch of great Australian musicians. Camping is available at Whiskey Flat, a fantastic flat stretch of ground in among the snow gums, with a free shuttle bus to get campers to and from the main stage all weekend or you can book in and stay with us at lodge accommodation only a few minutes walk from all the festival activities.


	Social
	Barb and Ian Stansfield
	0408299497


PLEASE RING THE TRIP LEADER TO MAKE SURE IT IS WITHIN YOUR CAPABILITY AND CONFIRM THAT IT IS GOING AHEAD.
Benalla Bushwalking Club trips  

Aug 9 XC skiing – Mt Sterling, Aug 13 Chick Hill, Aug 17 Sandy Creek Track, Aug 23-24 Castle Rock, Sept 13-14 Murrindindie Car Camp, Sept 20 Salisbury Track – Warby Ranges, Sept 27-28 30th Anniversary Weekend – Edi Cutting

More trips and booking information at http://home.vicnet.net.au/~benbwclb/index.htm
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  http://members.westnet.com.au/wangoutandabout
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - http://home.vicnet.net.au/~gobush/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - http://www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  
If you are interested in overnight hikes check out www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
Just follow the step-by-step instructions for access to the site called Packcarry Vic

TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

 Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , in http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/forms/Risk_Management_Guidelines.pdf 
Emergency Contact Procedures

All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.

Travel Cost Reimbursement

Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.
Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage effective from 30 June 2009
Bushwalking, Recreational Walking, Walking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training, Rescue Training and other related instructions where no fee is charged other than to recoup expenses (Errors & Omissions), Voluntary Work for various Charities and not- for-profit organisations.

Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Mountaineering, Water Skiing and Animal Riding
AGENDA – Annual General Meeting to be held Tuesday 26th August 2014.

WELCOME - President opens meeting:

 PRESENT

 APOLOGIES: 

 MINUTES of the last AGM are read.

 Motion: The minutes as read are a true and accurate account.

Moved:                                    Seconded:                               Carried

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

TREASURERS REPORT

Annual Financial Statement for 2012/20114 is presented and reviewed.

Motion: The Treasurer’s Report is accepted.  

Moved: Scott Birchall             Seconded:                               Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS:

The fee structure remains the same as last year as per the current Membership Form distributed in recent newsletters.

Moved:                                                         Seconded:                                                                Carried

 Presidents Report:

 COMMITTEE FOR 2014/2015 ELECTION

The President vacates the chair.

?????? to run the election.

 All positions are declared vacant.

 Nominations:

AGM closed:

President takes the chair again.

 Speaker: Barb Stansfielf on China trip

Supper - Coffee/Tea etc
.

Trip Reports

Mid Week Walk to Kamarooka Forest in June 

Seven warmly dressed walkers studied the skies cautiously before leaving Shepparton for the Kamarooka National Park.  With a short and windy stop at Elmore it was off along the Raywood and Tennyson Roads to the Mulga Dam picnic spot where the forest protected the group from the wind.  After morning tea we began the walk along Black Rock Flat track, an easy walk with only the slightest of inclines along the way amongst mallee, grey and yellow box. The first of the wattles was just bursting into the brightest balls of yellow, a spectacular sight in the otherwise dull green and grey of the park.  Despite the rain that had fallen in recent times, a combination of infertile soils and stony ground showed little undergrowth except for bright green mosses and various lichens.  The group arrived at Rush Dam for lunch and were entertained by a kangaroo or two going by and a black wallaby who came over the top of a nearby bank to give us the once over.  Richard’s GPS took us back through the bush where several ‘out of season’ flowers were spotted along with a variety of magnificent fungi.  Len’s GPS and pedometer kept us up to date on many statistics but the rest of us were more concerned about how many steps we had walked – had we earned a coffee in Elmore?  Of course, we had.  Coffee was enjoyed along with a few hot chips before we returned.  Thank you, Richard, for your thorough preparation and for turning what could have been an ordinary walk into something special. 
                                            [image: image5.png]



Barbara Brown
 Mid Week Walk along the Shepparton walking/bike track. 

Wednesday  23rd July

Eight Adventure Club members  assembled at the beginning of the Shepparton walking track at Archer Street on Wednesday 23rd July for another of our pleasant monthly walks.  Before setting off  we organised a car shuffle, leaving cars at the North end of the track, on The Boulevard just beyond Jordan’s Bend.

The day had started with another frost, so we left hoping and assuming the weather would develop into a lovely day. The going was very flat; the track was smooth and sealed so we headed off at a brisk pace.  We soon settled into a comfortable rhythm with people having pleasant conversations in small groups as we strode along.

The track winds along near the Broken River bank, under the Melbourne Shepparton railway line, to the confluence of the Broken with the Goulburn River. We hadn’t seen many birds, when we came across the U3A bird watching group, several of whom we knew. They had about 35 species on their list for the morning, even though they hadn’t walked far.

After about 6kms we emerged from the bush onto the lake side track and then to Aquamoves, where we stopped for a coffee (some bought; some brought). 

Once back on the track we made our way under High street via the tunnel at the old Wharf – a first for several of us. From there we crossed Monash Park amongst the cows and headed off around Princess Park.  After a spell along The Boulevard  we passed  behind the houses on the river side of the street and back into some lovely bush, such that it was hard to believe we were so close to suburbia. Here we did start to see a range of birds, including the WhiteThroated Tree Creeper and The Red Browed Finch, both lovely little birds.

Out from the bush, along the river bank and then suddenly we were at the end. 

Several of the group were carrying various methods of measuring the morning’s data.  Dianne’s phone app. indicated we did 11.10 km at an average speed of 5.1km/h.  We burnt 675Kcals. and lost .22litres of fluid.  Disappointing to discover not enough to burn off our morning tea at Aquamoves!!

 It was good to do a walk close to home and appreciate what we have here on our doorstep. The no travelling meant we were able to do a good long walk and be finished before lunch.  It also meant we didn’t have to do the sums and calculate our travelling costs!

Thanks to Dianne who planned and lead the very enjoyable morning.

Next month’s walk will be lead by Richard in the Rushworth- Whroo forest area, so we look forward to that and welcome anyone to join us.
Howard Hanna
	2014/2015 COMMITTEE ELECTIONS

 New And Enthusiastic Volunteers Needed


Shepparton Adventure Club committee elections will be held during the Annual General Meeting at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton on Tuesday August 26th 2014.

All positions will be declared vacant and new volunteers are eagerly sought. Please consider offering your services to keep our club going for the benefit of our members. 

Elected positions are: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and up to 6 ordinary members consisting of Newsletter Editor, Equipment Officer, Publicity Officer, Mid-week Walk Co-ordinator, Calendar Co-ordinator and Web Master. 
Our committee meetings are light hearted and good fun and believe it or not it makes for a good night out. Join the committee to find out why.

Nominations should be made on the form below and submitted to any committee member on or before the committee meeting in August.


SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB COMMITTEE 2012/2013

NOMINATION FORM

I _______________________________________________________________________

wish to nominate ___________________________________________________________

for the position of ___________________________________________________________

for the 2014/2015  year.

I hereby accept the nomination (nominees signature) ……………………………………………

Signed by the Nominator ……………………………………………………………………………

MEMBERSHIP FORM

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002076S

Membership Fees for the 2014 / 2015 year are due on 1st JULY 2014.

Please return this form with your payment to:
The Treasurer, Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. PO Box 264, Shepparton. Vic 3632.

Please list name of each person and circle their age group  (Insurance underwriting categories)

Name
_________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
 _________________________________________    U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
_________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Address:
__________________________________________________________________



__________________________________________________________________

Phone:     BH _____________________________
   AH ________________________________
Mobile _______________________   Email Address: ___________________________________

Single Club Membership


$25
________
Family Club Membership (2 people)
$40 
________
plus $5 per dependent child over 5 years

________
Concession (Single Membership)*
$20
________
Concession (Family Membership)*
$35
________
*Concession applies to Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders
TOTAL $
_________
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RISK - ALL Adults must sign
I acknowledge that when I am participating in any activity of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc, I am doing so as a volunteer in all aspects and as such I accept all responsibility for loss of property or bodily injury to me however it may occur.

I acknowledge that my participation in this activity may expose me to hazards and risks that could lead to injury, illness or death or to loss of or damage to my property. In particular when participating in abseiling, caving or above the snowline activities I am aware that these activities expose me to additional hazards and risks.

I will make all reasonable effort to avoid or minimise these risks by :

· only participating in activities within my capabilities,

· carrying food, water and equipment appropriate for the activity, and

· advising the leader if I am taking any medication or have any physical or other limitation that might affect my participation in the activity.

I acknowledge that the payment of my (renewal) subscription will be deemed as full acceptance and understanding of the above.
I agree to be bound by the rules of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. (which are available from the secretary).

Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………
Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………




SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB inc. A0002706S





NEWSLETTER   August – September  2014





Please join us at the AGM on Tuesday 26th August at 7.30pm and afterwards experience China through Barb Stansfields’ photographic  journey
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See you at the AGM
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Payment options (please circle):





1. Mail cheque or Money Order to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632





2. Direct deposit to Bendigo Bank


BSB 633 000


Account No. 129 076 972


Please add your name as the reference and post the signed membership renewal form back.
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